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Darin Grossi, Executive Director
Transportation Council

2 So. Green Street

Sonora, CA 95370

Dear Darin:

The Tuolumne County Transportation Council (TCTC) approved Resolution 589-18 allocating $121,000
to the railroad crossing along Campo Seco Road located at Lime Kiln and Ellinwood Acres. Campo Seco
Road is a minor collector and would not fall under a project in accordance with Section 133 of Title 23 of
the United States Code, the County does have a project that would qualify under this section.

It is our understanding that the County’s project, Bridge Preventative Maintenance Program (BPMP),
federal aid number BPMP-5932(077) would qualify under 23 U.S. Code § 133 section (B) (9) and was
approved by FHWA (March 2014) before the FAST Act was signed into law.

The following project being requested for the use of these funds for use in fiscal year 18/19:

Bridge Preventative Maintenance Plan, Total Construction Phase Cost $1,272,200. The County has a
local match of 11.67% which equates to $148,466. The requested funds would supplement this project’s
local match up to $121,000 and the County would reallocate their local funds in the Capital Program to
fully fund the Campo Seco Railroad crossings.

Thank you for this opportunity and the County will be present at the TCTC meeting.

Sincerely,

Qel 2oy

David B. Gonzalves
Community Resources Agency Dlrector
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